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This application to build a sump pit right next door to the living space of neighbours living inBlHiliside is gives
further evidence of the disregard the developers of the Bull & Last have shown to those most immediately
affected by their plans. If the inclusion of a sump pit is so important to the plans for the extension of the pub, |
cannot understand why it was not included in the original application. Was this simply inefficiency or an
afterthought to boost the profits of the developers? And that it should be proposed right next door to the living
space of the neighbours, without any safeguards against possible leakage and damage, further indicates the
developersy, disdain of local peopless concerns. Finally the fact that the neighbours, attention to this recent
application came not as a result of direct communications from the planners but because another member of
the local community had the foresight to forward it to them is in itself evidence of the developers,, self-interest
at the cost of local peopleys welfare.

The Councils initial permission to the Bull & Last to develop caused considerable misgivings in the local
community, and the engoing construction work has caused a lot of disruption to regular passersby, due to the
neise and reduction of pedestrian space at the end of Woodsome Road. It would be shameful if the Council
were to make things even worse by approving this most recent application. | shall be writing to our local
cauncillors to encourage them to register their objection.
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